Pre-K News
January 6 2020
Teacher Reflections:
Happy New Year!  The children came back to a classroom filled with Woodland Animals!

This month will begin with facts about our NH woodland animals.  We will highlight what animals do and do not live in our forests, along with what these animals do in winter.  We will be having a  special guest, Michelle’s Menagerie visiting January 10th. As we move through our thematic curriculum the focus will switch from fact to fiction.  Our Choice Time centers will be filled with imaginary creatures such as trolls, gnomes and fairies.  These centers are a springboard to “jump” into folktales and fairytales.  Our “Troll” center, for example is based on Jan Brett’s Trouble with Trolls books.  This center will begin with the children dressing up as imaginary trolls who live in a forest.  Based off of the folktale of the Three Billy Goats Gruff, a toll bridge will arrive in the center with three Billy goat costumes.  As the month goes on the centers will continue to evolve based on popular folktales and fairytales.  Keeping these old stories alive and in the minds and hearts of our young children is such a joy, and watching their imaginations come alive as they act them out is a true reward! ( 
Skills we are learning:

· The letters C, O, Q, G - We have finished the big line down letters and will now begin the uppercase letters that start with a big curve.  The children will be meeting “Magic C Bunny” this week.  Magic C Bunny’s purpose is to introduce HWT “big curve” and then “little curve” letters.  We are noticing, as fine motor skills are strengthening, the quality of printing, cutting and coloring is improving.  As we tell the children, we are now using purposeful “strokes” to color, not uncontrolled “scribbles”.  They all seem to sense this turn into January means it is time to “get ready” for kindergarten.

· Symmetry is our current math focus.  We are making beautifully symmetrical mittens for our Three Little Mittens display.  A six-sided symmetrical snowflake will then be our next math challenge. (
· Cindy Circle (MWF) – The children have started creating a special sing-along shape book.  This book will include eight shape “friends” who all have their own song.  When learning our “big line down” letters the children met Suzy Square and Rudy Rectangle.  Now that we are moving on to our “big curve” letters the children will be meeting our next shape friend, Cindy Circle. This book, like our ABC Art Book will stay in our classroom until the end of Pre-K.
· Winter – as winter progresses, we will be enjoying many art and science activities surrounding the properties of water, ice and snow.  

· CD Reading –The children are feeling very proud to be using a CD player and headset all by themselves!  I find CD players to be a valuable classroom tool.  They teach responsibility and trust in using a “big kid” school tool, and they are also a great tool for practicing the skillset of listening and comprehension. 
Special Events:

Martin Luther King Day:  ELCM is open for Extended Day only on Monday, January 19th in observance of Martin Luther King Day.   
